MINUTES
of the

COUNCIL OF THE COUNTY OF MAUI
November24, 2015
THE SPECIAL MEETING OF THE COUNCIL OF THE COUNTY OF MAUI, STATE OF
HAWAII, WAS HELD IN THE COUNCIL CHAMBER, KALANA 0 MAUI BUILDING,
WAILUKU, HAWAII, ON TUESDAY, NOVEMBER 24, 2015, BEGINNING AT 9:04 A.M.,
WITH CHAIR MICHAEL B. WHITE PRESIDING.
CHAIR WHITE: This special meeting of the Maui County Council please come to order.
Mr. Clerk, will you please call the roll?

ROLL CALL
PRESENT:

COUNCILMEMBERS GLADYS C. BAlSA, ROBERT CARROLL,
S. STACY CRIVELLO, MICHAEL P. VICTORINO, VICE-CHAIR
DONALD S. GUZMAN, AND CHAIR MICHAEL B. WHITE.

EXCUSED:

COUNCILMEMBERS ELEANORA COCHRAN, DONALD G.
COUCH JR., AND G. RIKI HOKAMA.

COUNTY CLERK DENNIS A. MATEO: Mr. Chair, we have six Members present, three
excused. A quorum is present to conduct the business of the Council.
CHAIR WHITE: Thank you very much.
Will you all please rise and recite the Pledge of Allegiance with me.

PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE
The Members of the Council, and others in attendance, rose and recited the Pledge
of Allegiance.
CHAIR WHITE: And just a reminder for everyone to turn off their cell phones or other
noise-making devices before we proceed.

Special Meeting of the Council of the County of Maui
November 24, 2015
Page 2

Mr. Clerk, please proceed.
COUNTY CLERK: Thank you.
Mr. Chair, proceeding with presentation of testimonies on the agenda item. We’ve
established limited interactive communication that enables individuals from Hana,
Lanai, and Molokai to provide testimony from our District Offices.
Individuals who wish to offer testimonies from Hana, Lanai, and Molokai, should now
sign up with the District Office staff. Individuals who wish to offer testimony in the
Chamber, please sign up at the desk located on the eighth floor lobby just outside the
Chamber door. Testimony at all locations is limited to the item listed on today’s
agenda.
And pursuant to the Rules of the Council, each testifier is allowed to testify for up to
three minutes with one minute to conclude if requested. When testifying, please
state your name and the name of any organization you represent.
Hana Office, please identify yourself and introduce your first testifier.
CHAIR WHITE: Well the Hana Office is...
COUNTY CLERK: Lanai Office, please identify yourself and introduce your first testifier.
MS. DENISE FERNANDEZ: Good morning, Chair. This is Denise Fernandez on Lanai and
there is no one waiting to testify.
COUNTY CLERK: Molokai Office, please identify yourself and introduce your first testifier.
MS. ELLA ALCON: Good morning, Chair. This is Ella Alcon on Molokai and there is no one
here waiting to testify.
COUNTY CLERK: Thank you.
Mr. Chair, we have four individuals who have signed up to testify in the Council
Chamber. The first person to provide testimony in the Chamber is Fred Ruge
testifying on County Communication 15-286, to be followed by Helena Valery.

Special Meeting of the Council of the County of Maui
November24, 2015
Page 3

PRESENTATION OF WRITTEN OR ORAL TESTIMONY
MR. FRED RUGE (testifying on County Communication No. 15-286):
My name is Fred Ruge and I’m a veterans’ advocate.
And I want to thank the Mayor and the Council for allowing me to testify. And I would
like to go on record to say that I’m strongly in support of Mayor Arakawa’s good plan
for the homeless.
I think the homeless issue is very important, but there’s another issue too. The real
issue is permanent housing for the homeless. I’ve talked to many veterans and
others who have HUD housing vouchers but they are unable to find rental housing. I
suggest that the Mayor’s Office and the County Council jointly petition the State
Legislature to create a new law that would encourage builders and real estate
developers to build real affordable housing. I suggest private loan guarantees to
banks and other financial institutions that would be willing to make 100 percent loans
to developers and other real estate affordable housing. This loan guarantee would
be similar to the GI Federal 100 percent loan guarantee now offered to veteran
lenders. This would encourage developers to build rental housing.
I would also suggest that the County take an inventory of all Federal, State, and
County land that is owned by these entities for possible building. That would
eliminate the land cost element in building affordable housing.
Thank you very much.
CHAIR WHITE: Thank you, Mr. Ruge.
Members, do you... is there any need for clarification of the testimony? Seeing none,
thank you for being here this morning, Mr. Ruge.
Mr. Clerk.
COUNTY CLERK: Next testifier, Helena Valery testifying on County Communication
15-286, to be followed by Joyce Kawakami.
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MS. HELENA VALERY (testifying on County Communication No. 15-286):
Good morning. I tried to talk myself out of coming this morning but it didn’t work. It’s
just nerve wracking. Anyway, my name is Helena Valery. I’m originally from Paris.
I’ve been in Hawaii 47 years, 37 of which on Maui. This is my home and I feel very
fortunate.
About 22 years ago, I was able to buy a little condo, it’s all paid for, and so I’m okay.
But I detest injustice and the little guy getting--excuse me--screwed. And so I see
things that are happening. The rental situation is absolutely ridiculous, the greed.
And even I know a young local man who has to work three jobs. He’s moving with
his mother and brother to Las Vegas because he can’t make it here. I have a friend
who put her name into the affordable housing. They told her two to three years. She
said okay, it’s between living in my car or going to the mainland and staying with her
friend, which she did.
So I saw... I don’t know yet about the plan but anything to help the homeless situation
is wonderful. I saw this beautiful old Hawaiian woman on, from Honolulu on TV and
she said... it almost broke my heart, excuse me. She said we’re not bad people,
we’re just poor and we need help.
Anyway, this brings me to my pet peeve, it’s about the affordable senior housing. I
also found out that it was a Federal program, and I found out that anybody from the
mainland could put their name in, sit at home, get a phone call, get on a plane getting
to you, and move ahead of somebody who’s been for instance 47 years here, which
fortunately I don’t need. So I thought Federal program, there’s nothing that can be
done. And then I found out maybe something can be done. The Federal money
allocated for that could be moved to something, some other plan, project. Excuse
me, my wording is not too accurate. And if it was a State-funded program which I
understand it could be, then our people and especially Hawaiians... I can’t believe
they can’t even stay living here. Our people could move right in ahead of anybody
from the mainland who of course wants to come and live here, who wouldn’t?
So anyway, I think that’s about all I have to say. Like I said, I seeS. .1 lived in Honolulu
the good days, there was hardly a car in the street after midnight. It now has the
second worst traffic of all of United States, and I can see what’s coming here and it
goes fast. So this thing you cannot change, I have to have an attitude adjustment,
which I told myself, Helena, you need an attitude adjustment. And I’m working on it
but when I see the license plate from here then I go ahh. I can’t control it. So in my
lifetime it’s still going to be, this is my home, it’s the best place on earth to live it. It’s
just wonderful. And of course you know what happened in Paris so it’s even more
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wonderful. So anyway, that’s my thing, my main pet peeve is this affordable housing
which is under...
(beeping)...
Yes, same to you. Which is under a Federal program.
And I’m finished now. Thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: Thank you very much, Ms. Valery. Members, any need for clarification?
Seeing none, thank you for coming this morning.
Mr. Clerk.
COUNTY CLERK: Next testifier, Joyce Kawakami on behalf of Feed my Sheep, testifying
on County Communication 15-286, to be followed by Michael Neal.
MS. JOYCE KAWAKAMI, FEED MY SHEEP
No. 15-286):

(testifying on County Communication

Good morning, Council Chair, Councilmembers.
CHAIR WHITE: Good morning.
MS. KAWAKAMI: I drove here not realizing I was going to testify and then I walked by and I
knew I had to, because Feed my Sheep has been as you know, many of you know,
has been in function for 16 years, feeding the poor. Not just the homeless but still
feeding the homeless. And we’ve increased our.. .well we’ve never been surprised
by our economy here. We’ve been.. .we knew in advance when we were on the
downturn, the financial downturn, because we started seeing people before anyone
else knew that they were out of jobs. And we also knew when the economy was
getting better.
Now this homeless issue has become an immense issue and it’s going to get worse.
What’s interesting about Maui is though we have a unique opportunity to be a pilot
program for the world in getting housing for people, food for people. I think this
island could just, I think we could take care of this issue. And I just strongly support
the Mayor’s issue on the homelessness. That we can do something and altogether
though, that’s the emphasis, because I’ve been working hard and you know that, for
so long. And so many of us have been working so hard for so long. We need to get
our community involved in this, get everyone involved in this.
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And I truly believe we can make such a difference that we will impact the world. I
truly believe that. That’s all I wanted to say.
CHAIR WHITE: Thank you, Ms. Kawakami.
Members, any need for clarification?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Chair?
CHAIR WHITE: Yes, Mr. Victorino.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Real quick question. Ms. Kawakami, thank you very
much for what you do. You said you saw the downturn, you saw the people coming
who were out of jobs far before homelessness and other issues became prevalent.
MS. KAWAKAMI: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Now that... and I don’t want to say the economy has
made a recovery but it’s gotten a little better.
MS. KAWAKAMI: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Do you find the same people returning for help or is it a
new group of people that are seeking your assistance as far as in the area of food?
MS. KAWAKAMI: It’s a little of both. We do see a lot of people going back to work and
we’ve been able to use them as volunteers now. Many people are not needing food.
But then there’s a lot of local people, they just don’t make enough money.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Right.
MS. KAWAKAMI: And they just have too many children. I mean it’s just the way it is, and
it’s been like that for a long time here for certain local people. I know people think
right now the homeless are the men that are coming from who knows where that we
see on the street, but there’s the hidden homeless that’s been around for a very long
time. Some of it’s a couple generations. And they’re ready, they’re ready to be
housed, they’re ready to get their children better opportunities.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Well, thank you for that clarification.
Thank you, Mr. Chair.
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CHAIR WHITE: Thank you.
Any further questions? Seeing none, thank you for coming this morning.
Mr. Clerk.
COUNTY CLERK: Next testifier, Michael Neal on behalf of the Salvation Army.
MR. MICHAEL NEAL, THE SALVATION ARMY
No. 15-286):

(testifying on County Communication

Good morning and thank you for having me up.
I just want to say that as an individual who’s lived on Maui since the early ‘70s

--

COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Can we... Mr. Chair?
MR. NEAL: --this problem

--

COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Mr. Chair? Can we have your name?
MR. NEAL: --has always been around. And...
CHAIR WHITE: If you could state your name for the record.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Thank you, Chair.
MR. NEAL: Oh, Michael Neal.
But so as we’ve been, I’ve been seeing this, I got kind of a burden a couple years
ago for this population. So as an individual, I’ve been working with some of the
organizations, volunteering, and a couple months ago an opportunity came for me to
join The Salvation Army and the work here. And so I’ve seen what is possible just on
the different organizations. And Maui is uniquely set up to do some amazing things.
So we are in complete support of the Mayor’s proposal to make a difference. The
hardest thing that I see is places to house these people, both temporary and also
long term. So anything we can do to get land and properties for that goal would just
be amazing.
And thank you again for putting this on the priority list.
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CHAIR WHITE: Thank you, Mr. Neal.
Members... Ms. Baisa.
COUNCILMEMBER BAlSA: Thank you very much, Chair.
Thank you very much, Mr. O’NeaI [sic], for being here this morning. I’ve kind of lost
touch with The Salvation Army ‘cause, you know, I’d left MEO, been on the Council
now for a while. Can you tell me briefly what kind of services you’re rendering now?
MR. NEAL: In Lahaina we still have a drop-in center that’s serving 40 or 50 people 5 days a
week. Then we...
COUNCILMEMBER BAlSA: And they do what there?
MR. NEAL: Mostly it’s providing food and then access to services. We do a lot of ID
collection and finding places for them to go. We also in Central Maui and South Maui
are doing six outreach vans where we go out and we serve the community with food
and clothing and medical things. And then also draw them in to provide services,
case management, and we’re doing about 50 or 60 people a month on a regular
basis. And so that’s kind of where we’re at right now.
COUNCILMEMBER BAlSA: And nobody’s housed there?
MR. NEAL: Nobody’s housed there, no.
COUNCILMEMBER BAlSA: Okay. Thank you very much.
MR. NEAL: You’re welcome.
COUNCILMEMBER BAlSA: Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR WHITE: Thank you. Any further questions, Members? Seeing none, thank you for
being here this morning, Mr. Neal.
Mr. Clerk.
COUNTY CLERK: Next testifier, Judy Eagle, to be followed by Robert Collerano [sic].
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MS. JUDY EAGLE (testifying on County Communication No. 15-286):
Thank you, all. My name as you heard is Judy...
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Can you bring the mic down?
MS. EAGLE: Certainly. Is Judy Eagle. These comments will be very brief.
principally on behalf of myself, a Wailuku resident.

They’re

Of course as we all are, I’m confident in support of the Mayor’s statement and
temporary and long-term housing as the previous gentleman said. Many of you are
probably aware of the tiny house possibilities, and there is a program I believe on,
daily on weekdays on TV that talks about these. They’re of course relatively
extremely inexpensive. It’s something that hasn’t quite come to Maui. There’s one
individual who does have a website, it’s very informative. Unfortunately I don’t have
the link at this time but a firm that has spoken among themselves of providing such
tiny house. But it would have to be pursuant to a grant from the County perhaps
through a faith-based or other organization would be Kasprzycki Design in Lahaina.
And the previous gentleman’s comments were very helpful in that he pointed out the
people are, have an opportunity to get some food. Let’s get ‘em housed. Thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: Thank you very much, Ms. Eagle.
none...

Members, any questions?

Seeing

Mr. Clerk, please proceed.
COUNTY CLERK: Next testifier, Robert Collerano [sic].
MR. ROBERT COLLESANO (testifying on County Communication No. 15-286):
Good morning, gentlemen and ladies. My last name was close, the way she [sic]
said it, it’s Collesano. Robert Collesano. I’m the Executive Director of Mental Health
America, and I’m here to support the Mayor’s proposal regarding homeless that he’s
going to talk about this morning.
And I wanted to add one thing. From sitting in my position at Mental Health America,
I get a lot of calls from people who have HUD vouchers but they simply can’t find
housing. And I’ve spoken to landlords, I spoke to one last night, and there’s a fear
about renting to people that have HUD vouchers. And I would suggest that
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something we might do is support landlords in housing people that have HUD
vouchers in the sense that we could have case managers or a housing unit that when
somebody’s having difficulty, a landlord’s having difficulty with a HUD voucher tenant,
they have someplace to call. They have somebody to, a resource, somebody to rely
on that would come out, perhaps interface with the HUD client and help that landlord
manage a situation that might be a little complicated. So that would be one
suggestion I think that might be worthwhile.
I believe there’s housing out there... I know there’s housing out there, but landlords
are afraid. They don’t know the HUD system and I think we need to educate
landlords, support landlords even to the extent that we have easy access to a legal
resource in case things do go awry, and we help that landlord get through difficult
situations with tenants.
But I want to thank you for your support of the Mayor’s proposal this morning. Thank
you.
CHAIR WHITE: Thank you very much, Mr. Collesano.
Members, any need for clarification?
Mr. Clerk.
COUNTY CLERK: Mr. Chair, the next testifier is Kule...
MR. GLEN KU’E KELIIKOA: Ku’e.
COUNTY CLERK: Ku’e.
MR. GLEN KU’E KELIIKOA (testifying on County Communication No. 15-286):
Here I am in the flesh.
.(inaudible).
Wake up. I’m here to bring some light to a
dark place. Sorry for the whatever you want to call it. Ask me somebody, who am I.
Bob, ask me. You know me already but ask me. Ask me who I am. Ku’e, advocate
for homeless, helpless, hopeless people is who I am ‘cause I’m all of those.
.

.

.

.

The poor you will always have, believe that. Comes from the Bible. Amen. Ask me,
Bob. Thank you, glad you asked. What is the acronym for poor. Peculiar, God’s
people are a peculiar bunch. Homeless, monkeys. They state, however ordained,
restored. If you’ve done it onto the least, you’ve done it onto me said the Lord, so I
no longer spit on ‘em, curse ‘em, because it could be the Christ in the flesh.
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COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Mr. Chair, point of order. Could I have the gentleman’s
name? I know who he is but the public may not know who he is. So could you have
your full name please, George?
MR. KELIIKOA: Should I give ‘em my physical name or give. .(inaudible).
.

COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Physical name, yes. Physical name, yes.
MR. KELIIKOA: Address?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: No need address, just the name.
MR. KELIIKOA: They call me Glen H. Hiram Keliikoa.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Thank you.
MR. KELIIKOA: Translation is the protectors of the ruling chiefs, my ancestors, my.. I’m a
lineal descendent.
But, Mr. Chair, good morning.
CHAIR WHITE: Good morning. And you

--

MR. KELIIKOA: Thank you for the brunch.
CHAIR WHITE: --have limited time so let’s

--

MR. KELIIKOA: What’s my time?
CHAIR WHITE: --hear your message. Thank you.
MR. KELIIKOA: No, what is my time? I don’t know, I just got here.
COUNCILMEMBER BAlSA: Watch the light.
MR. KELIIKOA: Huh?
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COUNCILMEMBER BAlSA: Watch the light.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Two minutes.
COUNCILMEMBER BAlSA: Three minutes.
CHAIR WHITE: Three minutes.
MR. KELIIKOA: Oh gosh, I need five minutes. Make an adjustment. I’ll just step out, how’s
that. What I have to say is important.
I have the vision to provide a solution that’s been ongoing for 34-plus years. Ask me
what is that vision. I’m glad you asked. One point six million, I can increase that to
2.8. I can now purchase, maybe even have you condemn it, the promenade. It’s not
safe for public use. It’s occupancy is 1 percent. Right or wrong? Who does the
homework? Mr. Pat Wong. Any truth to that? And I’m glad you said yes. Now what
is the vision? Somebody ask me. Mike, ask me.
CHAIR WHITE: No, just...
MR. KELIIKOA: The vision is to revamp that whole interior, new design to accommodate
who needs it most, single moms with children. While you guys trying to buy land, it’s
out of sight, out of mind. I have something that readily able to step in. What is
government? It’s a restriction to good things. You guys bicker amongst yourselves.
Where’s the Mayor today?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Right there.
MR. KELIIKOA: Where? Stand up, Mr. Mayor. Oh, there you go. Mr. Arakawa, I owe you
a debt of-CHAIR WHITE: Mr. Keliikoa, please provide...
MR. KELIIKOA: --an apology because I had cursed you in the restaurant. Remember that
day? And I was totally wrong. I got 29 seconds. I was totally wrong, so I apologize.
I now know who you are. You are doing a function of the State, taking care of
homeless people. Right or wrong? Thank you. Yes.
What else? I’m your solution. Allow me that 1.6, I can increase that to 2.8. Let me,
with God’s vision, his blessing to move forward and solve or try to solve or some
solution to the homeless. I’m the guy. Aloha. Thanks.
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CHAIR WHITE: Thank you, Mr. Keliikoa.
MR. KELIIKOA: No, not mister, just Ku’e. I gotta go. I’m wanted on the land.
CHAIR WHITE: Thank you.
MR. KELIIKOA: If the County would give me that 1.6, Larry Ellison will give me
(inaudible)...
•

•

•

CHAIR WHITE: Okay.
Mr. Clerk.
COUNTY CLERK: Mr. Chair, there are no further individuals who have signed up to testify
in the Council Chamber. If there’s any additional individuals in the Council Chamber
or at the District Offices, who would like to offer testimony, please identify yourself to
the appropriate staff and proceed to the testimony lectern or the District Office
conference call desk at this time.
Lanai Office, are there any additional testifiers?
MS. FERNANDEZ: There is no one waiting to testify at the Lanai Office.
COUNTY CLERK: Mahalo.
Molokai Office, are there any additional testifiers?
MS. ALCON: There is no one here on Molokai waiting to testify.
COUNTY CLERK: Mr. Chair, there are no other individuals in the District Offices nor the
Chamber, who wish to offer testimony.
CHAIR WHITE: Thank you.
Members, without objection, we will submit written testimony into the record.
MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTION
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THERE BEING NO OBJECTION, WRITTEN TESTIMONY
RECEIVED FROM THE FOLLOWING WERE MADE A PART
OF THE RECORD OF THIS MEETING:
1.
2.
3.

Fred Ruge;
Jennifer Bohlin; and
Mayor Alan M. Arakawa.

CHAIR WHITE: And without objections, we’ll close public testimony.
MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTION
CHAIR WHITE: Thank you.
Members, we’re going to take a short recess to let the Administration set up the
computer for the presentation. So we’ll... how much time do you need?
MANAGING DIRECTOR KEITH REGAN: Two-three minutes.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay. We’ll be in recess at the call of the Chair. Roughly two to three
minutes.
(THE MEETING WAS RECESSED BY THE CHAIR AT 9:27 A.M., AND WAS
RECONVENED AT 9:34 A.M., WITH ALL MEMBERS PRESENT, EXCEPT
COUNCILMEMBERS COCHRAN, COUCH, HOKAMA, AND VICE-CHAIR GUZMAN,
EXCUSED.)
CHAIR WHITE: This meeting of the County Council will please come back to order.
And we’ll begin with the Mayor’s presentation. Mr. Mayor.
MAYOR ALAN M. ARAKAWA: Good morning, Councilmembers. Good morning, everyone
here.
The purpose of this meeting today was to bring up an update of what we’ve been
doing to you as Councilmembers and to the general public. We’ve been working very
diligently to try and create some scenarios that you could look at. The homeless
situation is one that’s going to be very challenging and it’s going to be a very, very
complicated issue, and it’s not going to be solved overnight. So what we’re
presenting is a start, and just understand it is a start. Now we have been working
with a lot of the nonprofit agencies and we have to continue to work with a lot of
nonprofit agencies to try and incorporate their skills into dealing with the homeless
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situation, and to be able to grow their organizations to the point where they can help
us to handle the situation.
At the same time, I want to point out that in the best of all worlds, not everyone who is
homeless is going to want to cooperate and come to one of the programs that we
have. So there’ll be challenges long term having to deal with the entire spectrum of
people that we have to work with. And each individual has different challenges that
we have to be able to work with. So there is no one-size-fits-all program that we can
just put together and say okay, this is it and everybody’s taken care of. So
understand that this is a start and we’re going to be working with this.
It’s very expensive to be able to deal with this; however, we’re not only dealing with
the homeless, we’re also trying to deal with those on Maui that have and are trying to
move into homes, that even if they have jobs are not able to acquire homes because
there’s no rental available, there’s a lack of inventory. So part of what we’re talking
about has to do with creating more inventory, but we’re not going to concentrate on
that part today because it’s going to involve changing a lot of our rules to be able to
adjust what we have as rules currently to allow for more inventory to be created. And
that’s going to take a lot longer than I want to spend today. But it is something that
we are working on as well. And you’ll be getting bits and pieces of it for rule changes
as we go along. And this is not just from one department, this is from a whole array
of different departments that are going to have to change their rules and policies.
And we’re going to be coming to you to look at these. Because quite frankly, when
we’re talking about affordable housing right now and workforce housing,
400,000-$500,000 is not affordable, and it’s not in the price range of most people that
are working.
So when we talk about homeless, we’re also talking about those that are in our
workforce that need housing. Because in order to transition, in order to get from
homeless into transitional homes into the normal housing situation requires all three
different areas to be worked on, and again, that’s a very, very daunting task. It’s
going to take us a while for all of us to adjust to it. So I just wanted to put that before
you before I, we start with our presentation. Just understand this is a start and we’re
still, have a lot to work with and we’re still going to have a long way to go. But we
have to start someplace.
So we’re going to start with our presentation. And Carol will start off and we’ll go into
it. Then if you have any questions after this, you know, feel free to ask. The other
issue that we’re going to be talking about is going to be cost, some of the cost
numbers. And we know that... and we don’t expect any decision to be made here
today on those costs. What we do want is do want an indication from you as to
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whether the direction that we’re going meets with your approval or not, because if
you don’t like it then we need to know about it so we can change direction. Okay.
Carol.
CHAIR WHITE: And please state your name for the record.
DIRECTOR OF HOUSING AND HUMAN CONCERNS CAROL REIMANN: Aloha. Carol
Reimann, Director of Housing and Human Concerns. Aloha.
So we wanted to start off with an area called Rivermouth. It’s a quarter-mile stretch
of beach at Paukukalo. It’s the Kahului side of where the lao River meets the ocean.
And so this was, like I said, a quarter-mile stretch of beach. There were
16 individuals living in this area. And we embarked on a interagency effort to clean
up the area. We issued notice to vacate to the individuals. And every day we had
Family Life Center go and do outreach to the individuals.
There were also 15 vehicles in various stages of disrepair and just kind of melting
into the ground. Piles of tires and tons of debris. It took six roll-offs full of debris to
clear out the area. You can see people were there for quite some time, because they
actually built some shelters for themselves. This is kind of like a nice tent. This is a
picture of a before and after of the area, one of the areas. You can see there’s quite
a lot of stuff people own there. And this is the area now today. And we actually see
people enjoying the beach, fishermen are fishing there where once before people
were afraid to enter the beach area.
So this.. .with Family Life Center going every day to do outreach to the individuals in
this area, of the 16 people, 8 chose to live with family or friends, and the other
8 chose to stay on the streets. So what does that tell you? Is it’s very difficult to get
people into shelters. Yet our shelters have wait lists. So the issue is very complex
and not easy. It takes a lot of resources and it’s a very difficult situation. But we
need to open up our beaches so our public can enjoy them. And we need to help
people get into shelters or housing.
MANAGING DIRECTOR: Great. Thank you, Carol. Good morning, Chair. Good morning,
Members. Keith Regan, Managing Director for the County of Maui.
I’m here this morning to talk a little bit about some of the immediate sheltering options
that we were tasked with identifying as per the Mayor’s previous discussion here
before the Council. The Mayor brought together a team of individuals and asked us
to start looking at what are the options available to us. And so, you know, some of
the things that we took into consideration as we’re going through this process was
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involving and discussing these options with a number of our community homeless
service providers. We really want to make sure that as we propose these options
and before we move forward with them that we have a partnership, that our service
providers are on the same page as we are as we go forward.
Some of the major concerns that we have as we were looking at some of these
issues or options was security, and that is a big issue when you develop additional or
immediate or emergency housing options for individuals. We wanted to make sure
that we would also be able to incorporate things such as sanitation, portable
restrooms and showers to make sure that if we are going to develop emergency or
immediate sheltering that there’s sufficient sanitation available for those individuals
as we move them into these shelters. Furniture and fixtures is a big issue for us.
Storage units, those of you may be aware that the ACLU recently got into a
settlement agreement with the City and County of Honolulu to store items that are
being I guess recovered in the process of moving homeless individuals out of various
different encampments. This is actually something that’s happening throughout the
nation, and so this is something that we want to be ahead of the problem or ahead of
it before we have to actually enter into a settlement agreement with ACLU. So
storage units is very important for us.
Animal sheltering, one of the things that Carol and some of the other service
providers have noticed is that a lot of the homeless individuals out there that are in
our beach environments have animals, they have dogs. And so what do you do with
these animals? And it seems to be somewhat of a barrier to entry for some of these
individuals because they don’t want to leave their pets, it’s very important for them.
So animal sheltering was something that we also looked at and took into
consideration. And then obviously when you develop emergency housing, there are
administrative costs because someone has to manage that.
So the first option that we looked at and that we’re going to present to you today--as
we can go forward--was tents. And this is, you know, one of the things that we
looked at as a possible option for emergency sheltering. Tents as you know, you can
see here they are very portable, they’re easy to set up, they’re relatively cheap, but
they offer little security and they’re not very durable. These tents really don’t present
very much of a dignified housing option for individuals. But yet we wanted to present
that so that you could see that we actually did in fact look at options for tents. And
there’s many, many different types of tents that are available out there, you know, to
the community. But we were looking for something that would be quick and easy and
cheap to put up.
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The second option that we identified and looked at was something called the EXO
Shelter which is produced by a company called Reaction Housing and they’re based
out of Austin, Texas. They produce a emergency sheltering option which you see
here. It is a stackable option. It is portable. This unit can be moved by four
individuals. You can move a base and.. .there’s a base, you can’t really see it here,
but that the shell would attach to. And inside the shell you can have multiple different
types of configurations. What you see here is a four-cot configuration. This
particular EXO Shelter is about 72 square feet in size internally, and it does provide
options for an electrical plug, so an individual could charge a cell phone or utilize a
laptop if they wanted to. These units also have the option to add air conditioning if
you wanted to add air conditioning, but they do come with ceiling fans as well as LED
lighting, internal LED lighting. They’re lockable, they’re secure. They’re essentially
made out of a recyclable plastic material so they are very durable in terms of... you
can’t just take like a knife and, you know, cut it open and break into it. They also lock
so these are secured environments. And the lifespan for something like this is about
five to ten years, ten years being the maximum. We can go to the next slide. And
there’s the recommendation.
The third option that we identified and looked at was something called a space... it’s
developed by a company called Spacemax, and what they do is they provide or
they’ve created this highly mobile, durable shelter that can easily and quickly be
deployed in different communities. These particular units are highly configurable, you
can change them up, you can modify the interiors to whatever it is that you like. They
have some preconfigured modules that they’re able to quickly construct and deliver
out there into the field. The particular model that we looked at was something that
would provide accommodations for up to 16 individuals per unit. This particular unit
that we looked at has four separated bedrooms with four separate entrances. It has
a window, it would have a door, and it’s, also has internal electrical system so that
you can hook it up to electricity. It has lighting, recessed lighting and surface
mounted lighting internally. And it’s an extremely durable option, it’s a very safe
option. The units themselves are very resistant to weather as well as to other
elements. So a very good option, it’s very durable as I mentioned. And it is wind
rated up to 80 miles per hour. And then once it’s tethered if you do tether it, it can be
up to 115 miles per hour. So these do provide significant, a significantly more
secured environment for individuals if we were to house them. Whereas the previous
unit that I, that we showed, the EXO unit, we would have to tether it down. I’m not
sure, we weren’t able to get a wind rating on that particular unit. So if we can go
back. One more. There we go.
So if you can see here we did a quick comparison for you so you could see the three
options that we looked at here in one slide. The lifespan of the tents, it’s about six to
eight months. When you get a tent if you’re using it on a daily basis, they don’t,
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they’re not going to last a long time. They’re not meant to last a long time in terms of
constant, constant use, people going in, going out, opening the zipper. You know it’s
going to wear and tear. They’re really meant for, you know, going out on the
weekend and camping with the scouts or, you know, just doing those kinds of
excursions, so very short lifespan. Security-wise... I’m sorry, you know what, I’ll go
through. Option 2, if you look at the EXO it’s about 5 to 10 years and Option 3 is
about 20-plus years.
In terms of security, the tents offer very low security. They’re going to protect you
from the environment to a certain degree, but in terms of protecting your personal
belongings that may be inside those tents, it does not provide for a lot of security. So
we rated that as an extremely low on the category of security. Whereas the EXO
provides an average level of security, and the Spacemax is above average. And
primarily the difference there is that the EXO unit is a, it’s kind of like if you can
imagine a Tupperware being kind of attached to a lid, so in theory although it is
locked, it is possible for someone to break into that particular piece of, that particular
domicile. But it is a relatively safe and secure option, domicile option. The
Spacemax is basically like a house, so it’s a very, very secure environment. It would
take incredible amount of effort to break in. Of course you could smash in a window I
guess, with anything, you know, but it is above average in terms of security.
Vertical expansion, and what we’re talking about here is stackability. So can you
stack, you know, can you squeeze more into one space essentially? Obviously with
a tent, not possible. With the EXO unit, it’s not possible. However, with the
Spacemax unit that we’re going to show you, you can in fact stack it up to three
stories high. So you could create in theory a small condominium or, you know,
housing complex. So you can stack those.
The mobility, and this is important because we want to be able to... we don’t.. .we
want to be able to move these units around if we have to, relocate them if we have to.
Tents obviously very mobile, you can pack them up, you can take them around and
move them wherever you want to. The EXO unit, it is fairly easy. As I mentioned
four individuals can in fact pick these units up, carry them, and lay them down in any
location that you’d like to place one of these units. The Spacemax option is also
mobile as well, but you do need like a forklift or some kind of equipment to be able to
move these units, they’re relatively heavy.
Power, tents, they don’t have internal power. The EXO unit does hook up to power
and so does the Spacemax unit.
Living space, well, tents really I mean you can get a tent as big as you want. For this
particular exercise, we looked at tents that were anywhere between 50 to 100 square
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feet in size. Not a bad size in terms of living quarters. The EXO unit, 72 square feet,
the Spacemax unit, the total maximum 403 square feet for the unit once it’s fully
deployed. That equates to about 100 square feet per bedroom, per domicile within
that particular unit.
Occupants, so if you look at a tent, you know, tents can be anywhere from four to six.
The EXO unit is a maximum of four. If you look at it, there’s four bunks in the EXO
unit. And in the Spacemax option, you can actually put four individuals into one of
those bedrooms. So you could have, you know, basically, yeah, 16 individuals total
per unit, per Spacemax unit.
Sanitation, it doesn’t come, the tents don’t come with sanitation, the EXO does not,
but the Spacemax does have the availability of sanitation. So with that, why that’s
kind of important is, you know, we can in fact order sanitation units that would be part
of this package. So in the event that we had to deploy these units in different areas,
we could have that as an option if we wanted to. These particular sanitation units
can hook up to either local utility or you can have external bladders that you can
order with these units for pumping. So it would be kind of like portable toilets that we
have currently that are deployed out there in various parts of the community. But I
guess it’s time to back up and recover. But also so if we can just follow on the
presentation that was passed out to you. We’ll go ahead and continue.
If you look at the installed cost, the installed cost for these units for tents is about
$300 per unit. Again, we averaged that out based on the particular tents that we
were looking at. The EXO units, delivered and installed are about 17,000, 17,700.
And the Spacemax units are about 88,700, delivered and installed. And that would
include site work that’s necessary to power them and ensure that they’re actually
ready to be habit... inhabited by individuals, excuse me.
The cost per bed, if you look at the breakdown of the cost per bed it’s about $50 per
bed for the tents, about $4,400 for the EXO unit, and about $5,500 for the Spacemax
unit per bed. And if you amortize that over the lifespan of the actual units the tents
really don’t pencil out so we didn’t put that in there; however, the EXO unit if we are
to spread it over the ten-year period, it’s about 443 per bed. And for the Spacemax
units it’s about $227 per bed because these things last for more than 20 years so we
spread that out over 20 years.
So our recommendation that we presented to the Mayor and that he asked us and he
agreed that we present to you here today is that we look at this particular product that
is produced by the Spacemax organization. These units, they are highly mobile.
They’re expandable and connectable. So if you can imagine, we could connect in
theory a number of these units and create one large domicile for individuals to live in.
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They are durable and they have a long lifespan. These will last for more than
20 years according to the manufacturer. They’re secured and they’re safe. The
doors are... it’s really like you’re in a house. I mean it’s a very safe environment for
individuals. It is housing with dignity. These are not tents, these are really like small
portable condominiums. With.. .they don’t have the bathrooms in them, but they, you
know, provide a very safe environment for individuals. You can also outfit them with
air conditioning if you wanted to add air conditioning as an option. But they do have
windows in them so you can open the windows and provide for good airflow within
the units without having to have air conditioning. They are highly configurable and
they’re reusable.
So what you see here, this option that you see presented to you is just one
configuration. There’s multiple different configurations of this particular unit, but this
is the one that we have been looking at as an option for our needs. They do have a
low lifespan as, in terms of the cost per bed if we amortize that over the lifespan. I
think I had mentioned it was about $227 per bed.
They are highly accepted, these are a highly accepted housing option amongst our
service providers. We did have some conversations with our service providers when
we identified this particular option and they like it, they think this is a good option.
This is a positive option that will attract people to want to shift from being homeless
to, you know, being housed. So this is something that was very important to us. We
want to make sure that whatever we’re presenting here is something that our service
providers are going to be.. are going to accept.
.

The total estimated build-out cost per site, that’s, we’re looking at about four units per
site. So four of these units is about 35... 30... $354,000 for these four units per site,
and that would include site preparation, delivery, setup, and any other utility
connections that have to be conducted for this. These do not have toilets in them.
You’ll see there’s no restrooms in these facilities so it would not have to have
connection to water or sewer. We’re purely looking at electrical connection for these
particular units.
So for three sites which would include the Family Life Center, Ka Hale A Ke CIa in
Wailuku as well as their facility in Lahaina, we’re looking at about $1 million just for
the build-out cost and construction cost for these particular sites. And we estimate
that in total if we do max it out at 64 people per site, we’re looking at 192 individuals
that may be housed within these particular units. I’d like to mention that these units
are also, you know, although they are temporary shelters, they have a very long
lifespan, so they could potentially be permanent housing. There is that option for
that.
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In addition, these units are reusable. So once... let’s assume that we solve this
housing problem, this homelessness problem and we now have vacant units. The
County can then go and disassemble these units. It takes about five minutes, by the
way, to set up one of these units. To set it up is five minutes. To actually have
somebody living in them, it takes about 30 minutes to do that. So in theory we could
go out, pick these up, collapse them, and then store them and have them in the event
that we have an emergency situation in the future. Let’s say we have some kind of a
disaster that occurs, we have a tsunami or we have a hurricane down the road.
Hopefully we never have that experience, but if we do, we have these as a backup or
a backup option for us to provide housing to our community. And again, they’re easy
to store because they compact into a very small footprint.
These units by the way are also being utilized by the military in various different
applications. There is in fact according to the manufacturer, a complete village that
has been created in the Marshall Islands. Actually it’s part of the Department of
Defense’s operations that they have out there. So I think they have like 64 units I
think out there deployed right now. As well as units deployed in various other
locations throughout the world. So these are very durable. It’s not a new thing
where, you know, they haven’t been around for a while. They’ve been around for a
while and they have proven technology.
So what you see here is just our breakout of the facility costs as well as the
operations. And operations would include management of the facilities as well as
additional cost for the utilities by putting additional individuals on these particular sites
of these service providers. And then also we provided for some animal sheltering
costs as well. So we’re looking at a total cost for this particular recommendation of
Option 3 of about $1.7 million. So... yeah, 1.8, thank you, Mayor.
And, Chair, I guess now at this point, we’ll go ahead and continue. Either continue
with the presentation or perhaps maybe there might be some questions.
MAYOR ARAKAWA: Let me make a couple comments.
CHAIR WHITE: Whichever way you would like to go.
MAYOR ARAKAWA: I just want to point out to all of you that what you’re seeing is the
options that were presented are not, is not the whole spectrum of what we looked at.
We’ve looked at everything from rehabilitating buses to getting old Matson
containers. A lot of things that were looked at and tossed out, and this is what we, is
our final, what we’re looking at that seems to be the most reasonable.
VICE-CHAIR GUZMAN: Chair?
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CHAIR WHITE: Yes, Mr. Guzman?
VICE-CHAIR GUZMAN: Oh, thank you.
Did the Administration look at combinations like Spacemax and EXO or EXO and
tents, like a combination of the three types of categories and what that cost would
be? By going with, you know, some of them are the high-end, maxspace [sic] and
then combining EXO5 with it or EXO5 and tents, like a combination.
MAYOR ARAKAWA: The answer is yes, we had discussions about that, but in a lot of
discussions with the agencies that have to work with this, tents are one that is the
lowest in desirability. A combination of EXOs and the Spacemax is something we’re
talking about, but a lot of it is going to depend on you as Councilmembers. Because
you’re looking at the economic breakdown and what we can do. And again, once we
get direction from you as to what you’re looking at, then we can go forward with it,
that’s why we presented those options. But combinations are a possibility.
VICE-CHAIR GUZMAN: And the only reason, Chair, I was asking that question is because
in my mind I want to see more of a phase where okay, you have the temporary and
then you have the, you know, I guess we want to phase them into a permanent
sometime. And then the influx of population that may or may not occur. So you’ll
probably need something more, I guess what we’d say lower standard at some point
when you, if you do have a population increase. And I’m not sure how that whole
phasing process would work. And...
MAYOR ARAKAWA: Councilmember, if I may?
VICE-CHAIR GUZMAN: Thank you.
MAYOR ARAKAWA: The next part of the discussion will answer a lot of those questions.
VICE-CHAIR GUZMAN: Okay.
MAYOR ARAKAWA: This is only the immediate first phase. We do have transitional and
some discussion about more permanent housing.
VICE-CHAIR GUZMAN: All right. Okay, thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Chair?
CHAIR WHITE: Mr. Victorino?
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COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Thank you. And thank you, Mr. Regan and Mayor, and
also our Housing Director.
My question is you’ve mentioned three sites, Family Life Center and Ka Hale, and
you have Mental Health Kokua. These sites have been preapproved as far as what
you’d be looking at? I mean see ‘em as midterm expansion possibilities, but in your
presentation you mentioned the three. Are these already been okayed by the various
organizations? And I would think so but, you know, that’s my question, are they
willing to accept this and where would this acceptability be located?
DIRECTOR OF HOUSING AND HUMAN CONCERNS: Yes, we have done outreach with
Family Life Center and Ka Hale A Ke Ola, both locations in Wailuku and Lahaina, and
service providers are amenable to having these types of facilities within their
property.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Do they have enough space?
MANAGING DIRECTOR: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay. And that’s my question, do they have enough
space?
DIRECTOR OF HOUSING AND HUMAN CONCERNS: The only...
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: And do they have enough sanitary availability? And not
to be derogatory, but you just said none of these units have sanitation
--

MANAGING DIRECTOR: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: --or abilities. So where would that be set at?
MANAGING DIRECTOR: We took that into consideration, Councilmember. Actually we
had that conversation with the service providers. They believe they have the ability
to handle the additional individuals onsite. They might need some improvements
which is incorporated into these numbers.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: So these numbers would include more facilities for
bathing and sanitation purposes, et cetera?
MANAGING DIRECTOR: Primarily it’s feeding is what we understood.
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MAYOR ARAKAWA: Councilmember, as we get into the transitional and the more
permanent housing, some of your questions will be answered because the sites that
you’re looking at right now, we’re looking at expanding some of those sites with more
permanent facilities as well. So the creation of the sanitary facilities and the other
amenities that need to be added on, you’ll see that they’re going to be worked on as
well in part of the total budgeting. So again, I’m going to point out that this is going to
be an expensive venture by the time we’re done. This is only the first part of it. So
let us continue to the intermediate and the long-term and you’ll be able to see a lot of
these questions will be answered.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Well and we’ve discussed this, Mr. Mayor, you and I so
I’m aware of it, but I just wanted the public to understand that this is just a starting
point. And you’ve mentioned that a couple of times. And more importantly, you
know, already these areas, especially Waiale is very taxed as far as people and the
concentration of people. And, you know, I’m having, you know, they’re having their
challenges, so I just want to make sure that all of this is okay with them. And
secondly that, you know, we are able to provide dignity even with sanitation. You
know I don’t want, you know, remember the old dorm type of restrooms and showers
where you have open and you got ten showers, that’s not dignity, you know. So
that’s just what I’m trying to get to.
Other than that, I can agree with this, Mr. Chair. And, you know, I guess it fall back
on our privy as far as the budgetary issues. But I think it’s a good stopgap measure
for right now. I think it’s something that takes... if it’s 192 people off the streets and
giving them an opportunity to have shelter, I’m all for it. I can tell you right now I don’t
like the tents, so, you know, I’m not going to support any tents at all. I think that’s
really not something I would want... other than camping I don’t want to live in a tent.
Excuse me for being honest. The other two options are very viable. But I lean to
Option 3 too, because I think it’s more secure, more manageable. We have this thing
called wind in Maui, and tents I know would not work out very well, not for very long
anyhow. If you’ve ever gone cam ping, you know what I’m talking about, wind factor.
So I think the latter two would be very amenable. And I agree with Mr. Guzman
maybe a combination so we can spend more money.. .we get more for our, a bigger
bang for our buck, if that’s what the word you wanna use, yeah.
So again, thank you very much. And I’ll listen intently for the second phase of this.
But thank you, Chair, for allowing me to ask those questions.
DIRECTOR OF HOUSING AND HUMAN CONCERNS: I’d just like to
CHAIR WHITE: Members...

--
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DIRECTOR OF HOUSING AND HUMAN CONCERNS: --excuse me, Chair--point out that
the Maui Family Life Center location to deploy these Option 3 units is on A&B
property so we have outreached to A&B to get their approval.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Have we got it yet?
DIRECTOR OF HOUSING AND HUMAN CONCERNS: Not yet, we’re still talking to them.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay. Thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: Members, any other questions or comments on this portion of the
presentation?
COUNCILMEMBER BAlSA: Just a comment, Chair. I will wait until we see the whole thing.
I like what I see so far. I think it makes sense definitely to invest in this. I like the
idea that if we do that we could use them long term, ‘cause I don’t think this problem
is going to go away, not anytime soon. It’s been with us for a long time and it just
keeps growing, so, you know, we can intervene but I don’t think we’re going to get rid
of it. So if we have facilities that we can invest in and keep, that’s good. But I’d like
to see the whole thing. It seems like there’s a lot of information here. Thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay, if you would like to proceed.
MAYOR ARAKAWA: And I will point out, if I may, Mr. Chairman?
CHAIR WHITE: Oh yeah, go ahead.
MAYOR ARAKAWA: I would like to point out that one of the key considerations that we
have to work with is the State and Federal requirement of Housing First. So we have
to be looking at creating real housing as our primary issue for the homeless and
continue in that vein. We cannot just provide services without the housing and still
keep the Federal grants and the State grants. So that’s one of our key concerns.
COUNCILMEMBER BAlSA: Chair, I think the other thing is we have to act quickly and this
would be quick. Thank you.
MANAGING DIRECTOR: Chair, if I could just add a couple of quick notes on these
particular options. The EXO units, we were told by the manufacturer that we would
not be able to receive any units for up to three months due to, I guess they have
some delays in manufacturing. However, the Spacemax units, they could have them
here onsite I think by the end of December is what they’re telling us, so.
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COUNCILMEMBER BAlSA: Good.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER BAlSA: Excellent.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay, please proceed, unless anyone else has questions.
DIRECTOR OF HOUSING AND HUMAN CONCERNS: So in addition to the immediate
sheltering options that we just presented to you, we’ve also reached out to our
service providers to see how we can help them expand their existing facilities.
(Councilmember Crivello was excused from the meeting at 10:10 a.m.)
DIRECTOR OF HOUSING AND HUMAN CONCERNS: So before you, we have the first
one is the Family Life Center to purchase the building that’s adjacent to them. The
cost would be approximately $1,420,000, and the operational cost would be $345
[sic]. It would service at least 80 individuals. Family Life Center also has an option to
refurbish an existing building on Lower Main Street. It would create 18 units, rentals,
at a cost of $2.5 million, and the operational cost would be none because it would be
offset by rental income. And it could house up to 50 individuals. Mental Health
Kokua, they service a very special group, those with mental illnesses and chemical
dependencies. And they would like to create two safe havens in Wailuku, one on
Market Street and one on Vineyard Street. The operational costs would be $400,000
for both of them. Ka Hale A Ke CIa in Wailuku. We have a proposal to refurbish two
of their buildings, that would create 28 units and those would be rentals at a cost of
1.2 million and 1.8 million. That would service approximately 74 individuals. So
before you, we have an expansion plan for various nonprofits on Maui, totaling
6.9 million in cost to build and 745,000 in operations that would help 220 people.
CHAIR WHITE: Before you proceed, the question comes to mind with respect to the
adjacent building for Family Life Center, is that a building that is currently rentals?
MAYOR ARAKAWA: That building is with the church organization, and they currently use it
part-time in coordination with the church. So that’s the building right next to their
existing facility.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay. So it’s not used for rentals currently?
MAYOR ARAKAWA: No. They do have church services there as well as they use it
part-time as sort of overflow.
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CHAIR WHITE: Okay. And then the refurbishing the existing building on Lower Main, is
that currently in rentals?
(Councilmember Crivello returned to the meeting at 10:12 a.m.)
CHAIR WHITE: I guess the question is whether we’re taking in each of these existing
options, whether the work that we’re doing is actually being done on buildings that
are currently in rentals.
MAYOR ARAKAWA: This is an existing building. The owner wants to sell the building,
that’s why Family Life Center was looking at it. I think they’re currently using it as a
hostel, from what I was told.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay.
MAYOR ARAKAWA: So it’s not rentals per se but as a hostel type of situation.
CHAIR WHITE: Right. So it’s not ongoing rentals or...
MAYOR ARAKAWA: It’s not ongoing, it’s intermediate.
CHAIR WHITE: And then what about Ka Hale A Ke Ola? I remember that in our last
discussion, they had a building that they were able to rebuild in such a way that they
would expand the number of people that could be housed in the building. So if
you... it’s not clear on the slide whether we’re increasing the capacity or not. So if
you could share with us what the status of the two buildings at Ka Hale A Ke CIa.
DIRECTOR OF HOUSING AND HUMAN CONCERNS: Thank you, Chair. Ka Hale A Ke
0/a. So rebuilding of Building 9 is... Building 9 currently is a storage unit so it is not
used. So it is definitely an expansion of 12 units. And Building 8 is right now used as
a childcare facility, so we are definitely increasing the amount of beds at Ka Hale A
Ke CIa.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Thank you. That wasn’t too clear, so. Okay. Please proceed.
DIRECTOR OF HOUSING AND HUMAN CONCERNS: So this is kind of an FYI. We are
working with Representative Justin Woodson and the HHFDC to deploy some micro
units on Ka Hale A Ke Ola, both the Wailuku and Lahaina facility. This is something
that is going to take some time. We anticipate no cost to the County but we just
wanted to share you with our efforts in working with Representative Justin Woodson
and the HHFDC.
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MAYOR ARAKAWA: I’d just like to add a little bit but it’s not on the slide right now. But we
are trying to negotiate for some properties in Lahaina right next to the Ke Hale A Ke
Ola [sic] site. If you go toward the mill area, the old mill area, it’s right adjacent to it,
it’s vacant right now, and Amfac is in the process of trying to liquidate a lot of its
properties. So we’ll be coming to you with a proposal to acquire space for a park as
well as for additional housing and expansion of the homeless area. As well as to
create a big parking lot over there that been talking about for years so that we can try
and alleviate some of the traffic jam of parking in Lahaina Town. As well as the
corridor for the road. So that’s all under negotiation right now and as soon as we
have something a little bit more firm, we’ll be coming to you for that. But the area
right adjacent to the existing homeless shelter. We’re looking at that for an
expansion of the homeless shelter area.
Now you’ll notice that what we’ve been trying to do is we’ve been trying to work
primarily with existing shelters first and existing areas where the homeless are
congregating currently, where we have programs. Because that’s the easiest for us
to start. And well, we wanted to start with the easiest and the most accessible and
the fastest that we can work with. But again as I pointed out in the very beginning,
this is not the end product, this is a start and it’s going to take a lot more work and
we’re going to have to look at acquiring other properties and acquiring other buildings
and construction if we’re going to be able to look at the housing programs. But I just
wanted to let you know that that’s what some of the things we’re looking at, and that’s
why we’re trying to acquire some of these properties to expand as well.
CHAIR WHITE: Thank you.
DIRECTOR OF HOUSING AND HUMAN CONCERNS: So in addition to the immediate and
transitional type housing we have also investigated expanding upon workforce
housing, and of course the creation of new homes is essential to that. But we do
have a proposal from Na Hale 0 Maui. For $3 million they can purchase 7 homes,
refurbish them within a 4-to-6-month timeframe, and doing what they do best, they
will be able to recycle those funds to refurbish an additional 13 more homes. So
$3 million to acquire 20 homes that will be affordable in perpetuity.
So.. .go ahead.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: I do have one question with that last

--

CHAIR WHITE: Mr. Victorino?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: --slide. Are all of these proposed homes that they’re
looking at Central Maui? Because so far we’ve covered everything in Central Maui,
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and I know our other districts have similar housing situations. And I understand the
homeless and the necessary need for them to have services and so Central Maui is,
you know, is a very good site. But when you start looking at the rest, workforce
housing, is it all basically again in Central, or we’re hoping to go out to the other
districts to give them an opportunity?
MAYOR ARAKAWA: We’re starting here but we are looking at all the districts.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay.
MAYOR ARAKAWA: Again, the site that I talked about in Lahaina would be right next to the
homeless shelter...
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: No, no, that’s not what I’m asking. Is this site right
here... no, no, the other slide that, where you’re talking... yeah, Na Hale 0 Maui.
These 7 and hopefully 13 more so a total of 20, are those homes basically Central
Maui or are they all over as far as the different districts are concerned?
MAYOR ARAKAWA: The...
MANAGING DIRECTOR: Probably wherever they can find these homes.
MAYOR ARAKAWA: Wherever...
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Well and that’s what I’m trying to say, again, the focus
has been Central Maui, I’d like to see other districts having that same opportunity.
MAYOR ARAKAWA: Yeah. This program has been one that’s been in existence for a
number of years now.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Understood.
MAYOR ARAKAWA: And they’re pretty much cherry-picking the most cost-effective units
for them to buy and refurbish.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay.
MAYOR ARAKAWA: So wherever those become available, that’s where they’ll be picking
‘em from.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay. Thank you, Chair.
clarification on that particular point.

I just wanted to get some
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MAYOR ARAKAWA: There was one more project that I wanted to talk about a little bit and
that is an opportunity that was brought to us. The property that we currently had.. .we
had sent down before you to consider purchasing and where the Longs Drugs is and
the--what is that, Foodland?--Foodland is.
MANAGING DIRECTOR: Kehalani.
MAYOR ARAKAWA: In Kehalani. The property owners have come back to us and they’ve
taken half of the business area off the table, but they’re willing to trade with us for
properties that we have in Maui Lani for the balance of it which is a little over three
acres? Four acres?
MANAGING DIRECTOR: About, no about three acres.
MAYOR ARAKAWA: About three acres.
MANAGING DIRECTOR: Little more than three.
MAYOR ARAKAWA: Okay. If we actuate that exchange, they are still willing to give us the
14 acres across the street on the Waikapu side of that shopping complex. So the
challenge that we have right now, we’re exploring selling, and with okay of the
Council, we’re exploring the possibility of selling all of the Maui Lani properties that
we have, the 50-some odd lots. And the challenge that we came up first, we wanted
to try and develop that into affordable housing, but the CC&Rs there prohibit us from
doing affordable housing. So if we.. .we can either sell that or we can take part of it
and we can trade it. If we trade value for value, the three acres with Maui Lani lots,
they’ll give us that 14 acres still. So we think that’s a good deal and we’d like
to.. .we’II be proposing it to you as Councilmembers for consideration.
Now that 14 acres, what I’m looking at is having that area turned over to the nonprofit
agencies and creating a nonprofit agency center fairly similar to what Cameron
Center does in creating a nucleus area for the nonprofit agencies to be able to build
and work their programs out of. As well as construct affordable housing projects
within the different nonprofits. But that’s a consideration that I’m looking at and it’s up
for discussion. Whether we go through it or not, that’s up to you guys.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: So... okay, Mr. Chair, if I may?
So you’re saying from the area starting from the corner where Longs is, Waiale,
Kuikahi would be the boundary across
--
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MAYOR ARAKAWA: Right.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: --on the northern part of the property.
would be where that property would be to the top, right?

Honoapiilani

MAYOR ARAKAWA: Yeah, I think...
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Honoapiilani would be the outer boundary

--

MAYOR ARAKAWA: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: --and it would run to where the church is going to be
built.
MAYOR ARAKAWA: Yeah, it’s about 14 acres.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah, that whole section right there.
MAYOR ARAKAWA: That whole section.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: That’s what you’re referring to?
MAYOR ARAKAWA: Right. What. my thought process on this is that a lot of the nonprofits
are scattered and a lot of the agencies are scattered. So for a client to be able to
access the different services, they have to go from place to place to place. And it’s
very confusing because hardly anybody knows where all the different nonprofits are
and the different agencies to help. So if we can sort of centralize that into one area
and that 14 acres should be large enough to do that.
. .

COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: The same concept as Cameron Center?
MAYOR ARAKAWA: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay.
MAYOR ARAKAWA: Except with a little bit... it wouldn’t be Cameron doing it, it would be
County doing it and making it available to the nonprofits. You know we’ve.., over the
years, almost every nonprofit has come to us for bits and pieces of County property,
and we’ve allowed them to build on a lot of the scrap pieces that we’ve had. Many of
them are not the best places to be, but they were places that were available, so.
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COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Mr. Chair, the last question I have for you, Mr. Mayor, is
that the three acres that you’re referring to, what would that be utilized as?
MAYOR ARAKAWA: I’m not sure right now. If we do the trade, we could sell it or we could
create something on it. But...
MANAGING DIRECTOR: It’s Commercial Mixed Use right now.
MAYOR ARAKAWA: It’s Commercial Mixed Use right now.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: I know exactly what it is, I’m just asking do we have any
plans, or we’re just doing this really to get the 14 acres and the 3 acres is like, okay
--

MAYOR ARAKAWA: Well the...
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: --we got it there, sitting there, and we can decide later on
what we’re going to use it for.
MAYOR ARAKAWA: The three acres would be equal value of what we would be trading it
for in the Maui Lani area, and that would allow us to be able to have a little bit
flexibility in what we wanted to do with it, but we could still sell it. The Maui Lani one
we’re pretty much restricted to selling it for somebody to do workforce-plus housing
because of the CC&Rs.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay. All right, thank you.
Thank you for that clarification, Chair.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Please proceed.
DIRECTOR OF HOUSING AND HUMAN CONCERNS: Okay. What you have before you
now are some actually affordable projects that are moving forward in 2016. We have
the senior rental project by Hale Mahaolu, it’s Ewalu. It’s Phase 1 and Phase 2,
scheduled to start... let’s see, I think middle of next year. Kulamalu is the County
project for affordable rentals, 56 units. Will start January, 2016, completed by early
2017. Lokahi Pacific has their Mokuhau project in Happy Valley that will start very
soon, and it’ll have 16 units and this is housing. And Kamalani which is A&B’s North
Kihei project for affordable housing will start in January, 2016 for 170 units. So
moving forward into 2016 we see 302 units that are on the books, servicing up to
740 people.
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We also have several pending and stalled projects before you. Kenolio, they just
received their 201H recently and they’re moving forward with, to Land Use, so that
will be coming up hopefully. One hundred eighty-four units, rentals. Ama ‘0 Kane
Condos, it’s an A&B project, and that is pending a partnership with a nonprofit which
would add 99 units of rentals. And we have the two Kahoma projects which are
pretty much stalled in lawsuit. One is the Kahoma Ridge which is 68 units and
Kahoma Village, 102 units, of which there’s a portion of affordable housing units
within them. So a total of 453 units and servicing up to 1,177 individuals.
MAYOR ARAKAWA: As part of what we need to be able to do within our community, we’re
finding that we’re having a lot of challenges with the homeless and being able to
have a sense of security within our community as well. And one of the challenges is
that many of the homeless seem to be feeling very empowered to do a lot of really
crazy things that we really should not be allowing. And what we’re looking at is to
create some anti-nuisance laws that the police can actually quote and be able to say
you shouldn’t do this. Some of it’s really common sense.
You know we should be.. .we shouldn’t be allowed to be defecating or urinating in
public places, in doorsteps, and on other people’s property. So that’s one of the
prohibitions that we want to be able to put in. The unlawful consumption or
possession of intoxicating liquors within municipal parking lots and other public areas,
that’s another thing we’d like to be able to control, ‘cause we’re having a lot of
challenges in various areas with this as well. Prohibitions relating to the taking of and
abandonment of shopping carts, that should be an automatic but we’re seeing a lot of
this proliferating and the shopping carts are ending up all over the place. So you see
‘em alongside the streets, you see ‘em in the bushes, you’re seeing ‘em all over the
place. Prohibition relating to lying down on public sidewalks, this is one of the
growing areas that I’m very concerned about, where we actually have people
sleeping on our sidewalks or on the rights of ways. So we want to put in a prohibition
here. Now and aggressive panhandling, and we say aggressive panhandling is when
people are actually coming out and approaching people and threatening people in
the process of panhandling. We’ve had some reports where the people feel very,
very afraid because people have actually come up to them when they’re in their cars
and, you know, late at night, and it’s something that we want to be able to have some
kind of control over.
Now all of these are going to require some discussion as to what we want to,
but... and it’s also going to require us to start the housing projects so that there are
options for people to have. So this is working in conjunction with what we’re trying to
do overall with the homeless program. One cannot go without the other. Okay.
We’ve got to be able to provide living quarters and we have to be able to provide
places to use the bathroom and take showers and things if we’re going to be
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prohibiting them from being done in public. The justification is people have to be
someplace. I mean really, people are going to have to be someplace, so if we don’t
give them an option, they have no real recourse except to be doing these things
illegally or improperly. But if we do give them an option then we should not be
allowing these things. Okay.
MANAGING DIRECTOR: I think it’s also important to note that these nuisance laws, they
apply to everyone, right, it’s not only to one segment of the population. These apply
to everyone, so, you know, we’re not developing these nuisance laws primarily to,
you know, target one segment. I mean this is really just, these are things that people
should not be doing. We receive a number of complaints especially about blocking
public walkways, sidewalks where individuals are laying across sidewalks and they
refuse to move. And that’s a concern for us, because it’s prohibiting people from
being able to get through the community, walk through the community. So we want
to address those kind of things. And again, this is more of a public safety, public
health and safety type legislation that we’re going to be proposing.
DIRECTOR OF HOUSING AND HUMAN CONCERNS: So once the laws are in place, our
police and park rangers are ready to start enforcement. We also have a five-step
interagency plan to vacate areas and clean up areas. Now it says within a
one-month timeframe, that doesn’t mean we’re going to clean up everything within a
one-month timeframe, but with each campsite, it would.. .we have a plan to go in, do a
site visit, serve notice to vacate, clean up, and then do some follow-up. So one
month is for each different campsite, and that has a cost to it, $300,000.
MR. KELIIKOA (from the gallery): I have a question.
CHAIR WHITE: No. I’m sorry we’re not taking questions from the public. Thank you very
much.
MAYOR ARAKAWA: Again

--

CHAIR WHITE: Okay.
MAYOR ARAKAWA: --what we have to do is coordinate with creating the housing projects,
so everything has to fit hand in hand. Okay.
DIRECTOR OF HOUSING AND HUMAN CONCERNS: So the last element is the creation
of a homeless program under the Department of Housing and Human Concerns.
The cost would be to set up operations 100,000 and for employees 132,000, for a
total annual operating budget of $232,000. So we’re proposing three positions. The
first is a Homeless Program Coordinator, somebody to look at the overall picture,
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work with all of our service providers, and come up with a plan to, that we can
implement moving forward in all the areas. The second position is a Housing
Development Specialist, and this is really somebody who has development skills and
can help to navigate through the rules and regulations and the permitting and all of
that. And of course we need Office Assistant to provide admin services.
MAYOR ARAKAWA: Just by way of explanation, a lot of programs like the homeless
program, we don’t really have a homeless program, anyone really directly
responsible for it. So the coordination and the creation of a position would allow us
to have someone who’s working on this full time and be able to actually coordinate a
lot of the nonprofits and the efforts toward homeless. We don’t have such a position
right now. And the housing, it’s been a concern of mine for a really long time.
You know when we talk about creating housing, the Department is Housing and
Human Concerns, but there’s no one within the Housing Division that really is
responsible for creating affordable housing. And so the directors as they’ve been
coming in or deputy directors have assumed that role, but we really need a
professional there that works with development industry and knows the development
industry so that they can coordinate a lot of these, the housing that’s needed in the
affordable housing category. And so it’s one of those areas that heretofore you know
we’ve sort of been lucky if we get a director that understands how to create housing
and how to work through the regulations and the rules, because we haven’t ever had
anyone that was directly related to the development industry that really understood
those rules. So that’s kind of been learn by the seat of your pants and try and work
through when you’re in charge of a program, and it doesn’t make sense, we need
somebody that actually can do this full time that understands the industry and has the
training for it.
If not, that’s pretty much what we wanted to present to you today.
MANAGING DIRECTOR: No, let’s.. .we have a final slide here which essentially shows
what we’re suggesting and what we’re going to be recommending to the Council.
Because we do need to take action and we do need to move forward on a number of
these particular things that we’ve presented to you, recommendations that we’ve
presented to you. And as you can see here, it’s not an inexpensive issue to resolve.
It is going to take some funding and it’s going to take a lot of funding. In fact, if we
were to add up everything that we’ve presented here today, it’s a little shy of about
$13 million. So and that includes, you know, everything from the immediate short
term which if you were to look at the total short-term cost of the programs we
presented to you, it’s about 2.7. And if you look at the mid- to long-term
recommendations, that’s an additional about $10.2 million in funding required. So
what you see before you is essentially a plan that we’ve put together that’s going to
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address both the immediate needs as well as more of a mid- to long-term need for
the community. So again, these are going to be our requests to the Council to help
us support and move forward in addressing this homeless issue in our community.
MAYOR ARAKAWA: And I will continue to stress this is a starting point. You know working
with the homeless is not going to be inexpensive. So trying to be able to take care of
some of these areas is going to require putting some real serious money to it. If
we’re not going to put serious money to it, we may as well not do it at all, because
we’re not going to have the desired results that we need. So this is something for all
of you to consider. If you consider this important enough to put it on the top of your
priority list then we have to expend these kinds of funds.
And again, if you look at the numbers that we’re trying to help now, you know, we
have approximately 1,800 homeless or houseless.
MANAGING DIRECTOR: Unsheltered.
MAYOR ARAKAWA: Unsheltered. And we’re looking at working with about 400 with this
amount of money. So it’s going to be very expensive as we go through, and we’re
taking the low-hanging fruit right now. So it’s going to be, it’s going to take and
require much more as we go, as we continue to work in this process. Just as a, you
know, flat statement, but we can’t be able to accomplish what we need to accomplish
without the proper support. So we’re going to be asking you for your support, and I’m
fairly certain that all of you have heard from the community that this is an area that
everybody considers very important.
But if any of you have any better suggestions for us and/or ideas, we’re more than
happy to entertain them. We’re continuing to reach out to various nonprofits and
anyone else who can talk to us about different types of programs or different
approaches, and we’re willing to take those into consideration. But this is what we’ve
come up to, tothis pointasa starting point.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Thank you very much.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Chair?
CHAIR WHITE: We’re going to take our morning break, so please be back in your seats at
10:45.
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(THE MEETING WAS RECESSED BY THE CHAIR AT 10:37 A.M., AND WAS
RECONVENED AT 10:48 A.M., WITH ALL MEMBERS PRESENT, EXCEPT
COUNCILMEMBERS COCHRAN, COUCH, HOKAMA, AND VICE-CHAIR GUZMAN,
EXCUSED.)
CHAIR WHITE: This meeting will please come back to order.
And, Members, before we proceed with the questions, I’d just like to refresh
everybody’s memory that the, under the Governor’s proclamation which will last until I
believe around December 15th we are able to shorten the time of notice for
Committee meetings and for Council meetings. So just so that the people in the
gallery and the Administration know that the Council stands ready to shorten the
notice as much as we can for Committee meetings and Council meetings. And if it’s
required that we or appropriate for us to give two-days notice then that’s what we’ll
do. We’d like to give as much notice as we can, but based on the the timeframe
within which we will need to act and if we have to act before December j5th the
Council stands ready to make whatever accommodations are appropriate.
So with that, I’ll open the floor for questions, and I believe, Mr. Victorino, you had a
question?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah. First of all, thank you, Chair, for that information,
and I concur with you, if we can do whatever and as quickly and as expediently as
possible I think is very, very important.
I asked the Mayor a question and, Mayor, I’ll ask you publicly so that I and the public
will be clarified on the point of this exchange of properties. It was, I was under the
impression you were talking all 50 lots but you clarified that, so would you clarify that
for the public so that they truly understand that this exchange would be based upon?
MAYOR ARAKAWA: It would be value for value. So if the three acres are worth just say
$3 million then they would be $3 million worth of value of those lots.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay.
MAYOR ARAKAWA: So we go value for value, and then the balance of it we’ll try and sell.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah. Okay. So that’s... I don’t know if others... I took it
as 50 lots for that and I was like whoa, wait a minute, I do my math real quickly I think
we’re coming on the short end of that stick.
MAYOR ARAKAWA: No.
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COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: But I’m glad you clarified that, Mr. Mayor. I was very
concerned by that.
Secondly, this is a bold and I believe initiative that is really necessitated with the
trying times we’re in at this point. And I just would like to say that I can support this. I
can believe that this will be like you have mentioned earlier a starting point, I’m good
with that. The only concern I have is again we seem to congregate or really put
everything in Central Maui. Again, I understand the fact that, you know, other than
Ka Hale which would be West Maui, there’s nothing being done for South Maui and
other areas at this point which also has a homeless problem.
I was there, you and I were there at Kalama Park yesterday and we saw a lot of them
that are there. And I don’t know if you’re going to get them to leave South Maui to
come to Central Maui for this housing. You know again, my concern is I don’t mind
doing what we’re doing and this is a starting point, but let’s not leave out the other
districts who have very similar problems and South Maui would be the one case and
point that I’m really concerned with. Upcountry has also a dwellingless [sic] problem,
I guess that’s the word I use, like to use, ‘cause home is where you live, you know,
when you don’t have a dwelling it’s a different perspective. So again, I can accept
this and I just want the other districts to know that I will look to help in any way
possible for other districts to have the same ability to take care of their needy in their
particular areas.
CHAIR WHITE: Mr. Mayor?
MAYOR ARAKAWA: Councilmember, rest assured when I said this is the beginning, we
have to start someplace and the locations that we have are the most readily available
and the easiest to work on. That doesn’t mean that we’re ignoring any of the other
districts. As I pointed out, there are about 1,800 people that are in this houseless
situation. So we’re taking care of about 400 of that 1,800. So we’ve got a long way
to go to be able to do a complete program. But I have to start someplace and, you
know, if I came to you and I said well, we need $200 million, you’d probably shoot me
for being impractical. So we’re trying to work with it and we’ll test it out and we’ll see
how it works, and as we slowly.., it proves itself then we’ll slowly expand. And it is
going to mean we’re going to have to acquire properties. It is going to mean we’re
going to have to work a lot more partnerships. But we have to start where we can
start and then we’ll slowly get into a lot of the others. These properties that we talked
about have the ability to allow us to expand in the programs there now. Others may
not have that ability so we might have to find different locations.
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COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay. Thank you, Mr. Chair. I’ll let other Members ask
questions. Thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: Ms. Crivello?
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Thank you, Chair.
Mr. Mayor, thank you very much, I appreciate your efforts to move this forward, and I
would recommend that my colleagues and all of us support your efforts. I have a
question with your intent for your recommendation of Spacemax. Am I to understand
that the recommendation for Option 3 is to construct the Spacemax at these three
locations, Maui Family Life Center, Ka Hale A Ke CIa Wailuku and Lahaina, is that
the intent?
MANAGING DIRECTOR: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Okay. Okay. And with that, is the funding only from our
County funds, or are there other funds out there that could help us to...
MAYOR ARAKAWA: Right now we’re looking primarily at County funds.
MANAGING DIRECTOR: It’s the most expedient.
MAYOR ARAKAWA: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Okay.
MAYOR ARAKAWA: The State is trying to allocate some of their homeless funds to some
of the nonprofits. So they were here and they’ve disbursed some of it. But in reality,
the total amount that the State budgeted was about million and a half so it’s not going
to go very far at all. And for the, for practical purposes, we’re going to have to put in
a lot more money than what the State has allocated. My understanding is the
Governor and their group will be trying to get more funding and to be able to build the
size of the program. But when we had discussions with them, you know, we pretty
much told them what funding level that they have right now is very, very minimal and
it wouldn’t really be practical, so most of it is going to be coming from County.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Thank you.
I have some other questions if I may, Chair?
CHAIR WHITE: Please proceed.
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COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Thank you.
You mentioned three positions for the new supposedly Homeless Division within the
Department. I like the Housing Development Specialist or what one testifier at our
committee meeting mentioned, a navigator. And I’m not sure if that’s just a
Homeless Housing Development Specialist but more a Housing Development
Specialist that can help navigate builders who are trying to provide the kind of units
that we need for our families here as well as for the homeless.
And I have a question in regards to the Homeless Program Coordinator. We already
have a Department that in the... or a Division within your Department I guess,
Ms. Reimann, where you have oversight over the grants that we allocate to various
nonprofits. And most of these service providers receive quite a bit of dollars from us
as, from the County. And for us to have another layer, would that, would a
consideration be given for, to have better oversight from the existing positions that we
have instead of creating a new position for this?
DIRECTOR OF HOUSING AND HUMAN CONCERNS:
question.

I’m not sure I understand your

COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Well, most of our service providers, our nonprofits who
receive quite a bit of dollars from the County, whether it’s from your Department or
from another department. And part, you know, whether it’s Mental Kokua or Ka Hale
or some other entities that provide services for the homeless and those that are in
need. So my question is how do you have oversight for those nonprofits today if it is
that you need a coordinator, a new position to have oversight over the service
providers?
MAYOR ARAKAWA: Councilwoman, right now we have a lot of grants and the oversight is
pretty much of issuing grants. There is no coordination of all the different programs
into a homeless program that’s being overseen by anyone as an entity of
homelessness. That’s what we’re trying to create. The different grant programs
where we have segments of the nonprofit community, one does one thing, another
does another thing. That grant process we do have people, but to look at the entire
homeless situation and coordinate all the different programs into one coordinated
program. At one time we had a former Councilmember going around to all the
homeless camps and talking to the various homeless people, but that position
doesn’t exist with the County anymore. So we don’t have anyone that physically
goes out and interacts with the homeless population as well as with the agencies in
an entirety. That oversight is what we want to create.
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COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Okay.
MANAGING DIRECTOR: Also, Chair? If I may, Councilmember?
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Yes.
MANAGING DIRECTOR: This is a section and not a division, so this would be a section
within the Director’s office. And these individuals would be tasked primarily with
helping as the Mayor said, to coordinate our homeless efforts. Much like how we
currently have divisions that address other social issues and concerns such as
immigration and senior services and such. So it’s... at this point in time, I will tell you
we don’t have one individual coordinating these efforts. Well really, the Director,
myself, and a number of other senior management individuals within the County are
currently tasked with overseeing this and putting this together. So it’s very time
consuming. I’m sure Director Reimann would agree with that.
DIRECTOR OF HOUSING AND HUMAN CONCERNS: Yes.
MANAGING DIRECTOR: Yes. And so we really believe that because this is such a big
problem and this is something that we need to tackle, and it is something that we
need to coordinate all the efforts of all the various different organizations, we need
this coordinator to help us with that process.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Okay. Thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: Any further questions?
Okay. Ms. Balsa?
COUNCILMEMBER BAlSA: Yes, thank you very much, Chair. And thank you very much,
Mayor and team, for the presentation today. I’m really happy to see that, you know,
we’re coalescing around some real good ideas.
I want to say that I am, I like the Spacemax idea a lot. I like it because I think it can
happen quickly and I think that’s really important. You know I think that we’ve done a
lot of talking over a lot of time, and everybody’s doing a lot of talking. But I think that
to get our hands around the project and actually put it up in the time that we’re talking
about, would be, would go a long way to showing that we’re all committed and that
we want to do this and yes we can do this. Also it gives people hope, and I’m very
big on that, I think people that don’t have hope don’t do very well. So I want to say
I’m in support of that.
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I’m concerned too about the idea of the staff. I, you know, it’s the story of everybody,
somebody, and nobody, and who’s responsible to say I’m going to deal with this
homeless program. And I understand that, you know, the division has an awful lot of
responsibility. And right now we have a crisis so maybe additional people that are
going to focus on it are justified. My concern is I know how the hiring process works
and I’m really worried because I’m looking at the budget and I’m really concerned. I
don’t know how you’re going to find a specialist who knows how to do this housing
and building and work with contractors and, you know, the whole gamut of how you
get housing done. I don’t know if you’re going to be able to find one person for what
you have budgeted, much worse three. And I understand the hiring practices are
very difficult ‘cause, you know, now we come up with job descriptions. And oh God,
every time we talk to Personnel about this I go crazy because it takes for so long to
get similar positions and all that stuff.
Some... I kind of picked up on an idea that Member Crivello brought up and maybe
that’s another thing you can look at, and again I can’t do all this but I can think about
it and throw my ideas out there and hope some of ‘em stick. If we can’t get into a
hiring process quickly, could we give this money to a nonprofit and put the specialist
there? And that specialist can work with you. Because they can hire quickly,
nonprofits can hire quickly, they don’t have all this nonsense that we have. And you
might be able to get somebody really good. Also it would be short term, you don’t
have to worry about being married to them forever or creating something and then
getting rid of it. So you might want to look in partnering with a nonprofit that does
housing and give them some additional people to take on this craziness for you. So
it’s just an idea.
The other thing was about the State money, I’m still giggling about it, one and a half
million dollars for this. You know if the emergency is the emergency, to put one and
a half million dollars, I’m really sorry, it’s just a token amount. And then to have
heard that it isn’t coming to Maui, that makes me even more upset. So I think if we’re
going to solve this problem, I’d like to see our State put more money and of course
we’re going to have to put our share.
But I would really like us to adopt this project and get going. Thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: Thank you, Ms. Baisa.
Mr. Carroll?
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COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL: Thank you, Chair.
On the last page over here we had, was on the screen, we have all of the suggested
Council actions over there. And of course the Sanctuaries was the first and
Homeless Division was the second. The Sanctuaries as I understand it, could be
done fairly quickly. That’s something that we could have more or less immediate
action on. The Homeless Division, I think some sort of organization/division/oversight
committee is really necessary. I don’t think anything else over here should be done
right at this time except for the Sanctuaries and forming a section that can go over
there and look at these other things which are all important and many of them I think
we want to see done. But which ones could be done quickly? Which ones give us
more bang for our dollar to get people off the streets? I don’t think anybody could
say right now. And I think we need to have a department over there that can oversee
this, work with the nonprofits, work with the County, work with Public Works, and the
different organizations.
I would like to see if the first two over there, if you left that Homeless Division and I
know there are concerns my fellow Councilmembers have about adding something
else like that. It doesn’t necessarily need to be something that costs that much
money. We should be able to do some with our current resources. But I feel that
we’re probably going to have to have something inside there if we want to see
something done in a timely manner. And we might have to bring in consultants,
engineers, or other people in order to implement some of these things.
But I would like to see that first one, the Sanctuaries and at least some money given
for if not a division, a section out of Housing and Human Services [sic] that would
accomplish the same thing. And I would imagine some monies would be necessary
for that.
Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR WHITE: Thank you.
Members, other questions for the Administration?
Mr. Victorino?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: And I thank my colleagues ‘cause they did cover a
number of areas that I had concerns, especially the personnel issue. I tend to agree,
maybe an outside agency, having them hire, and that way we’re not tasked of taking
care of ‘em for years to come. Especially when it comes to retirement and the ERS
and other issues that we continuously.., or even to the point of maybe this be an LTA,
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you know, that would be another option I would consider for this group of people so
that we’re not tasked with taking care of them forever and ever. You know again, Mr.
Chair, you’ve brought this up many times in many areas. But having someone who
can focus on it I think is very important. I mean no offense to Mr. Regan, he has
other obligations, same thing with Ms. Reimann. And of course the Mayor doesn’t
have much to do so we could have him really be the lead on this.
MAYOR ARAKAWA: You could volunteer.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Oh, I’m sorry. Oh, okay. Sorry, Mr. Mayor. Oh, okay.
Well, just wanted to lighten the conversation, it was getting kind of heavy, you know.
But, you know, I tend to... I listened to you, Mr. Carroll, and I agree we need some
immediacy, you know, something done right away, but housing with dignity has to be
the focal point. You just cannot put people in some kind of cubicle and say here, this
is all you’re going to get. Now these may be somewhat of a cubicle but it’s more
dignified. And you see what Oahu is spending, the money they’re spending with
containers and which is almost identical to what we’re talking about. And the process
they’ve gone through. And again, they’re just touching the tip of the iceberg, same
thing what we’re doing here.
But I think with our nonprofits working with us... and the other thing I wanted to maybe
mention, Mr. Chair and Mayor, maybe something we can consider is finding a
developer or developers who would like to do this for us in lieu of credits. We’ve
done that, we’ve got that kind of incentive. So let’s see if there’s a developer, a
developer who would like to come in and do it all for us and they get credits for future
use on developments that they may want to bring forward or some of those that are
sitting out there. That might be another option, Mr. Chair. I mean we’re thinking out
of the box right now, let’s consider something like that. I’m not sure if it’d work but I
think anything’s possible.
Wherever we can get somebody to assist us and we assist them but the end result is
the people of Maui County are taken care of, especially our needy, I have no problem
in looking at it. So again, I throw that out there as a discussion point, and maybe at a
future meeting, not just today. But an incentive for a developer or developers to
come out and say hey yeah, I’ll take that chunk, I’ll buy that, I’ll do that. And but, you
know, you get credits here for my development later on as part of the workforce or
affordable or I don’t know how you’d classify this, but I think it will all work hand in
hand. So again, we talk about incentives all the time to help developers get going.
By taking care of the needs of our most vulnerable part of our society which is this
group here, but also maybe now the workforce and others can tag along. And I
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know, Mr. Mayor, you’ve said that down the road you’re going to bring others for the
workforce housing and all of that to us for us to look at and to expedite.
So I’m open to anything, Mr. Chair, but something has to be done today. And like
Ms. Baisa said, enough talking, let’s get something done. And I really believe this is
the time. And we’ve got our nonprofits, whether it’s Ka Hale or Family Life or any of
these who are sitting there waiting to help. Let’s join hands and let’s get it done so
that by next year this time, we’ve got something to show for what we’ve talked about
over the last six months, Mr. Mayor. Let’s show something. ‘Cause I hate to walk out
of these doors and not have been able to accomplish anything.
Thank you, Mr. Chair.
CHAIR WHITE: Mr. Mayor?
MAYOR ARAKAWA: Chair?
And we’d like that very much too. So what I’d really like to do is I’d like to get your
tentative approval to expend some of these funds. And whatever you approve, I’ll
send down the request for it, by tomorrow morning you’ll get it, so that you can have
your formal meetings to be able to do this. But we wanted to, you know, especially to
get our immediate housing to be able to buy some of these, the products and get
them here. If we can get your approval then we can start that process today. And I’ll,
you know...
CHAIR WHITE: Well I think you’ve gotten the sense that

--

MAYOR ARAKAWA: Okay.
CHAIR WHITE: --the

--

COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Majority.
CHAIR WHITE: --Council is willing to move. But

--

MAYOR ARAKAWA: We’ll send down paperwork.
CHAIR WHITE: --I don’t think we can give tentative approvals.

Special Meeting of the Council of the County of Maui
November 24, 2015
Page 47

MAYOR ARAKAWA: No, I mean I just wanted to get a real good sense of where you are,
because I’m willing to work on it today and just get you numbers, get you something
that you can approve formally. And if you can expedite and get some of these
approved then, you know, we can order and we can get things rolling right away.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Chair?
CHAIR WHITE: Yeah. Just so the public understands, we are ready to hold committee
meetings with short notice. We would like to provide as much notice as we can.
And, you know, if we can, we’ll provide the normal six-day notice, but if it’s something
that is of immediate nature then we stand ready to shorten that timeframe, the
public’s just going to have to understand.
MAYOR ARAKAWA: Okay.
CHAIR WHITE: And then

--

MAYOR ARAKAWA: We’ll send it down to you by tomorrow morning.
CHAIR WHITE: --we can, we could also do the Council meetings on short, shorter notice as
well.
MAYOR ARAKAWA: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah, Chair, that’s... Chair? That’s just what I was going
to say the same thing is hey, Mr. Mayor, send it down. Don’t be asking for tentative,
send it down, let us go through it, and I will guarantee that most of us are really in
tune to do most if not all of what you’ve requested. Now, you know, I won’t say... I
can say for myself, I won’t say everybody else, but I think the sense I’ve gotten from
the Members that are here today, Mr. Chair, including yourself, we’re willing. Our
hands are open, we’re willing to work hard and get it done at a very, at the most
expedient manner we can, so.
MAYOR ARAKAWA: Okay. Yeah, just we’ll do that and we’ll get it done as quickly as we
can.
CHAIR WHITE: Yeah, I think the one item that I don’t feel necessarily has everyone’s
support is creating the three new positions. When I look out in this room, we’ve got
plenty of people, plenty of horsepower that is obviously ready to go. We’ve had a
number of staff people here. I know the Management Division has taken on other
projects similar to this, and I’m sure they stand ready to aid in whatever way they
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can. I agree with Ms. Balsa and Mr. Victorino that if we’re going to move quickly that
it may need to be that we look to the nonprofit sector to provide some of that
coordination and assistance. And of course we can’t ask for a show of support until
we get the actual stuff.
MAYOR ARAKAWA: We will send it down, you’ll have it by tomorrow morning.
COUNCILMEMBER BAlSA: Wonderful.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay.
MAYOR ARAKAWA: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER BAlSA: Great.
CHAIR WHITE: Any further questions? Members, seeing none, we are adjourned. Thank
you very much.
MAYOR ARAKAWA: Thank you very much.
CHAIR WHITE: Oh, and before we do that, without objection, we’ll file this communication.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Mr. Chair?
CHAIR WHITE: Yes?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah, no objection. But point of personal privilege. I
would like...
CHAIR WHITE: Let me just...
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay, I’ll wait then.
CHAIR WHITE: No objections to the filing?
COUNCILMEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTIONS
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COUNTY COMMUNICATIONS
NO.

15-286

-

ALAN M. ARAKAWA, MAYOR,
(dated November 19, 2015)

Calling a special meeting of the Maui County Council pursuant to Section 3-5.2, Maui
County Charter, to update the Council on the Mayor’s Homeless Initiative, as well as
other issues related to the homeless situation with consideration for any comments
from the Council or the public. Included in the presentation will be draft amendments
to the county code regarding the Administration’s proposed nuisance package bills,
which are part of the first phase of the Homeless Initiative.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay, so ordered.
Mr. Victorino?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Real quickly. I wanted to say that this is a great
Thanksgiving present for all of the County. Thank you, Mr. Mayor. And I want to
wish all of you and the Administration, all the people of Maui County a happy and
joyous Thanksgiving. And I ask everyone if they have people they know in need, that
if you can help out, that would be greatly appreciated also.
Thank you, Mr. Chair.
CHAIR WHITE: Thank you.
MAYOR ARAKAWA: And I’d also like to take this opportunity to wish everybody a happy
Thanksgiving. And if anybody gets to go out and watch the basketball tournament,
enjoy.
COUNCILMEMBER BAlSA: Chair?
CHAIR WHITE: Okay.
With that... oh, Ms. Baisa?
.COUNCILMEMBER BAlSA: I might as well get my licks in too. I want to thank whoever
were the little elves that when I left yesterday this Chamber looked like it did and I
came this morning and it was Christmas. Thank you very much.
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CHAIR WHITE: Thank you for bringing that up. I thought of that about 30 minutes ago and
then I lost it. The thanks go to Art and.. .Arthur, and I believe he had some
assistance from others. So that’s Arthur Suyama from Member Crivello’s Office. So
please pass our thanks on to him.
With that, thank you very much, and have a happy Thanksgiving. We’re adjourned.

ADJOURNMENT
The special meeting of November 24, 2015 was adjourned by the Chair at 11:15 a.m.

ENNIS A. MATEC, 0 NTY CLERK
COUNTY OF MAUI, STATE OF HAWAII
151 124s/ds
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CERTIFICATE
I, Daniel Schoenbeck, hereby certify that the foregoing represents to the
best of my ability, a true and correct transcript of the proceedings. I further certify that I am
not in any way concerned with the cause.
DATED the

3rd

day of December, 2015, in Kula, Hawaii

Daniel Schoenbeck

Fred Ruge
P.O. Box 3019
WailUku, Maui, Hi USA
96793
(808) 242-8230

November 24, 2015
RE: Mayor’s outline for Homeless

im4veterans@gmail.com
-

Mayor Arakawa and Maui Council Members:
Thank you for putting the homeless situation on an emergency basis.
The real issue is permanent housing for the homeless. I have talked to many Veterans and others
who have HUD Housing Vouchers but are unable to find rental housing.
I suggest that the Mayor’s Office and the County Council jointly petition the State Legislator to
create a new law that would encourage builders and real estate developers to build real
affordable rentals.
I suggest private loan guarantees to banks and other financial institutions that would be willing to
make 100% loans to developers and others for real affordable housing. This loan guarantee
would be similar to the GI Federal 100% loan guarantees now offered to Veterans lenders. This
would encourage developers to build rental housing.
I would also suggest that the County take an inventory of all Federal, State, and County land that
is owned by these entities for possible building sites that would eliminate the land cost element
in building affordable housing.

Fred Ruge
Veterans Advocate

Dear Council Chairman White and Council Members:

I worked at the Maui Community Mental Health Center as both a social worker and the Acting Chief in
the 90’s. Much of our time was spent with homeless people who had mental illness and/or substance
abuse issues. We worked closely with what was then the homeless shelter in Pu’unene and
subsequently Ka Hale A Ke Ola.
Here are my observations about the current situation with homeless & almost homeless people on
Maui.
1.

2.

3.

4.
5.

Spending money on the temporary housing proposed is a cruel waste of time and money. The
need is for permanent housing and accompanying services for those who are ill or addicted and
for the homeless who work or could work if they had a permanent address.
Money should be spent on apartment buildings with rent based on a sliding scale or subsidized,
such as what is now provided by the Hawaii Housing Authority or Hale Maha’olu. There is no
way to make a profit by renting to poor people.
The County should consider providing subsidized housing for employed residents of Maui
County as is done in Aspen, Colorado, another place with extremely high housing costs and a
service based economy.
Pu’unene should be looked at as a site. It has the infrastructure i.e. water & electricity, once
was a thriving community & could be again.
Realistically, as housing prices continue to rise which they will even if at a slower rate than now,
more and more people are going to need some kind of subsidized housing because of the type
of economy we have. Even in the Silicon Valley where people often have large salaries, the lack
of enough housing is creating problems.

Thank you for your attention to this matter,

Jennifer Bohlin
339 Maka Hou Loop
Wailuku, HI 96793
20 November 2015
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Proposed Initiatives
(Immediate Sheltering Options)
-

MANAGING DIRECTOR KEITH REGAN

Resources ReQuired:
Community homeless services providers

Element 1 & 2
Pu uhonua
(Sanctuaries)

Security 24/7
Portable restrooms and showers
Shelters
Furniture & Fixtures
Storage Units
Animal Sheltering
Administrative costs (including, but not limited to utilities, refuse,
and misc supplies)
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OPTION 1: Tents

\

A

life Safety
Fire retardant materials
Electrical System
N/A
Climate Control
N/A
Environment
6-8 month lifespan
Security
Extremely Low
Durability
Low

OPTION 2: EXO Shelters (72 sq ft)

~S ~

—

—

—

:i’
_~.

f.

Life Safety
Fire retardant materials
Smoke/C02 alarm
Electrical System
Input: llOv 220v AC connector, regionally adaptable
15A circuit breaker
(additional electrical capacity available)
Climate Control
(2) 166 CFM ceiling fans
(2) air diffusers for use with external HVAC units
(4) floor mounted vents
(Wall mounted air conditioning available)
Environment
5-10 year lifespan
Recyclable materials
PVC and formaldehyde-free
Durability
Moderate
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OPTION 3: Spacemax Shelters
Highly mobile, durable shelters
rapidly deployed for living and work,
light-weight for easy deployment

AT AlL

SM 120 Sleeper (403 sqft)
• 20+ year lifespan
• Four secured rooms
• Central pass thru corridor
• Two main entry doors
• Surface mounted lights
Surface mounted electrical
Durability

•

I

-

-~

-

‘

,

—

-.

High (rated up to 80 mph)

Option Comparison
Category

Option 1: Tents

Option 2: EXO

Option 3: Spacemax

Lifespan

6-8 months

5-10 years

20+ years

Security

Extremely low

Average

Above average

Vertical Expansion

N/A

N/A

3 stories maximum

Mobility

High

Medium

Medium

Power

N/A

Yes

Yes

Living Space

50-100 sq ft (approx.)

72 sq ft

403 sq ft

Occupants

4-6 (approx.)

4 maximum

16 maximum

Sanitation

N/A

N/A

Available

Installed Cost

$300/uni

$17,750/unit

$88,700/unit

Cost/Bed

$50

$4,437.50

$5,543.75

Lifespan Cost/Bed

N/A

$443.75

$227.19

11/24/2015

—

Recommendation
Option 3: Spacemax
Highly mobile
Expandable and connectable
Durable, long lifespan
Secured and safe
Housing with dignity
Highly configurable and reusable
Low lifespan cost/bed
Highly accepted housing option among service providers
Total estimated build cost per site: $354,800 (4 units/site)

s- 1 23

Total estimated build cost for 3 sites: $1,064,400
Provide shelter for up to 192 people (64 people/site)

Recommendation
Name

Facilities

—

Option 3

j Operations

Animal Sheltering Total

Maui Family Life Center

$354,800

$220,000

$18,000

$592,800

Ka Hale A Ke Ola (Wailuku)

$354,800

$220,000

$18,000

$592,800

Ka Hale A Ke Ola (Lahaina)

$354,800

$220,000

$18,000

$592,800

Total

$1,778,400

11/24/2015

Mid-term Shelter Expansion Plan
Description
Family Life Center
Purchase adjacent building
Family Life Center
Refub existing building on Lower Main
Mental Health Kokua
Market Street Safe Haven
Vineyard Street Safe Haven
Ka Hale A Ke Ola - Wailuku
Rebuild Building 9 (12 studios)
Rebuild Building 8 (8 studios, 8 2-br)

Units
1

Type

Description

Ka Hale A Ke Ola Wailuku
Micro Units
Ka Hale A Ke Ola Lahaina
Micro Units

Operations

Shelter

$1,420,000

$345,000

80

Rental

$2,500,000 N/A - Rental Income

50

$200,000
$200,000

8
8

$1,212,000 N/A - Rental Income
$1,802,000 N/A - Rental Income

24
50

8
8

SRO
SRO

12
16

Rental
Rental

—

$6,934,000

$745,000

State/HHFDC

Units

Type

Individuals

56

Rental

112

56
112

Rental

112
224

-

-

TOTAL

Individuals

18

TOTAL

Micro Unit Plan

Cost To Build

200-400 square foot apartment rentals.
In conjunction with Representative Justin Woodson & HHFDC

220
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Potential Sites:
Creation of New Homes
Encourage private sector development of Workforce

Element 3
Workforce
Housing

Housing
Renovation of Existing Homes
Na Hale 0 Maui Proposal

Develop permanent housing that will
fill affordable housing and rental
needs of the community at large.

Na Hale 0 Maui

Homes

Cost

Individuals

Refurbish 7 homes (4-6 months)
Recycle Funds to Refurbish 13 More
Homes

7

$3,000,000

28

13

TOTAL

20

52

80

$3,000,000

Projects Moving Forward in 2016
Description
Hale Mahaolu Ewalu
Phase 1 Completion last quarter 2017 (36
1-br, 2 2-br, 1 mg~)
Phase 2 Completion 2019 (2.2 units)
Kulamalu €ounty (16 1-br, 40 2-br)

Units

Type
Senior Rental

Individuals

-

-

-

Start Jan 2016, €ompletion early 20•1~
Mokuhau Lokahi Pacific (Happy Valley)
Starts Late 2015
Kamalani A&B (North Kihei)
Start Jan 2016

38
22
56

Rental

76
44
136

16

Housing

42

170
302

Housing

442
740

-

TOTAL
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Pending/Stalled Projects
Description
Kenolio (Kihei)
Approved 201H Oct 2015
Ama
Kane Condos A&B (Kahului)

Units

Type

184

Rental

478.4

Pending partnership with non-profit
Kahoma Ridge Affordable Peter Martin

99

Rental

257.4

Approved 201H, stalled in lawsuit
Kahoma Village Weinberg Stanford Carr

68

Housing

176.8

102
453

Housing

265.2
1177.8

‘o

Individuals

-

-

-

Approved 201H, stalled in lawsuit
TOTAL

Element 4
Ordinance
Proposals

Introduction of Anti-Nuisance Laws

Create new or amend existing County
laws to address homelessness and
various nuisances.

Enforcement & Clean-up Plan

11
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Introduction of Anti-Nuisance Laws
C Prohibition Relating to Defecating or Urinating in or on Public Places
CUnlawful Consumption or Possession of Intoxicating Liquor Within Municipal Parking Lots and
Other Public Areas
QProhibitions Relating to the Taking or Abandonment of Shopping Carts
OProhibitions Relating to Lying Down on Public Sidewalks
QAggressive Panhandling

Enforcement & Clean-up Plan
Enforcement by MPD & Park Rangers
Implement 5-Step Interagency Plan to Vacate Areas & Clean-up Areas Within a One-Month
Timeframe
(Estimated Cost: $300,000)
QStep 1 Site Visit & Outreach (ongoing)
QStep 2 Serve Notice to Vacate
CStep 3 Vacate Date & Start Clean-up
OStep 4 Clean-Up
QStep 5— Follow Up
—
—

—
—
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Department of Housing and Human Concerns
Homeless Program Section

Element 5
DHHC Homeless
Program Section

_____

Create and fund new program within
Department of Housing and Human
Concerns to evaluate homeless needs
and coordinate efforts to address
them.

~,..

4
_____________

Cost:
Set up:
Operations: $100,000
Employees: $132,000
Annual Operating: $232,000

New Homeless Division, 3 Positions
UHomeless Program Coordinator
LJHomeless Housing Development Specialist
cJHomeless Program Office Assistant

13
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Suggested Council Action
ciSupport Immediate needs for ($12,989,400):
LJ$1,778,400— Pu’uhonua (Sanctuaries)
LJ$232,000 New Homeless Division
U$300,000 Clean up Enforcement Plan
cl$400,000 Mental Health Kokua Safe Havens
cI$3,000,000— Na Hale 0 Maui Proposal
J$1,765,000 Family Life Center (purchase adjacent building)
Li$2,500,000 Family Life Center (purchase/refurbish building in Wailuku)
Li$3,014,000 Ka Hale A Ke Ola (Wailuku)
—

—

—

—

—

—

~Adopt or Amend Ordinances as Proposed

—

Anti-Nuisance Laws

Questions

